
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF SOUTH WONSTON PAVILION COMMITTEE VIA 

ZOOM 05-04-2022 AT 2.00 pm at the Pavilion  

PRESENT 

Cllrs Perrins (JP) (Chairman), Cllr Street, Cllr Peal and Clerk Mrs Jones (RJ) 

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Cllr Selby 

 

Zip Wire – Martin Burgess & Chris Stubbs from Vitaplay attended the virtual 

meeting  

Cllr Perrins opened the meeting by explaining that an independent person had met 

with herself and Clerk and explained what remedial works they would carry out to get 

the equipment working.  There are concerns about the starting height and would 

prefer to look at lowering the seat rather than heightening the ramp or making a 

grass mound. 

Martin Burgess said that they had met on site with the manufacturer and Clerk had 

attended.  They are trying to find a solution and lifting up the starting point seemed 

the best option.  It was felt that lowering the seat would make it too low in the middle 

of the ride.   

Cllr Frank Street suggested that a health and safety company like ROSPA should 

come and mediate between both parties. 

Cllr Peal said that safety was paramount and agreed that a third party might be best.  

Also had they had a problem like this in the past? 

Martin Burgess said that this was the first one they had installed from Play and 

Leisure and hadn’t appreciated what the manufacturer thought was an acceptable 

height.  They are however agreeable to make it lower even though there is no 

maximum height on a runway.   

Clerk said she would call and arrange for the independent inspector to meet all 

parties. 

All the Cllrs agreed that they were happy for Vitaplay to start the wooden tower 

works. 

 

PAVILION MANAGEMENT 

Store cupboards to be cleared out during May and Scouts’ keys need to be collected 

from them before a refund is made for both sets. 

  

The Swifts meeting with Pete Laud and Guy Bewick has not taken place.  Clerk to 

arrange this before the end of the season to agree costs for the next season.  

 

Clerk needs to book Cleansing Services Group to clean the tank of all rubbish. 

  

The external toilet continues to be regularly cleared of blockages.   

 

The doors for the hall keep dropping due to their weight. The carpenter needs to be 

booked again to fix this, install the door stops and fix the external toilet door.   



 

Clerk to contact Mr Watts to do an annual spring paint of the outside of the building.  

This needs to be completed by the 1st June. 

 

Clerk to get the dishwasher fixed. 

 

The Damage Report and Action Plan were not reviewed at this meeting.  

 

FINANCE 

Invoices for March are outstanding and hires need to be made aware of the new 

costs from 1st May 2022. 

 

To be noted 

 

RECREATION GROUND MANAGEMENT 

The new bench shelter has been installed by Russell Mack.  Clerk has ordered meta 

clips to stop the bench being moved.    

 

The pallets have been removed by Grass and Grounds 

 

Community Bench - Russell Mack has found a Community Bench for the Parish 

Council to purchase which he will install, along with extra protection for the roof. 

 

The servicing of the adult gym equipment has been agreed and is being booked for 

May as painting is included 

 

Two benches are on order to install in the recreation ground. 

 

Grass Cutting has now restarted for the year and Clerk needs to arrange for repair 

works to begin.  When does the football season finish?  Cllr Perrins is to contact the 

Football Foundation 

 

To be noted    

 

CHILDREN’S PLAYGROUND 

ROSPA have been contacted to carry out the annual play inspection and WCC have 

been cancelled. 

 

C&D Trees have now cleared the fallen tree and left the mulch on the side of the car 

park.  As part of this they also cleared the fly tipping left in car park. 

 

DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING 

Tuesday 10th May 2022 


